
 

 

PROCEEDINGS OF THE FOSTER COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
July 26th, 2023 

 
At 10:00 am, Chairman Scanson called the Foster County Commission Special meeting to order. Roll call included 

Commissioner Becky Hagel, Commissioner David Utke (via phone), Commissioner Alan Scanson (via phone) and 

Commissioner Pat Copenhaver (via phone). Also present was Auditor Ellen Roundy.  

 

The personnel committee interviewed an applicant for the Sheriff Deputy position. The individual has 12 years of 

experience in law enforcement and is a quality applicant. Commissioner Utke motioned to hire the applicant for the 

Sheriff Deputy position at $30.00/hour seconded by Commissioner Hagel. Roll call voted included: 

• Commissioner Hagel – aye 

• Commissioner Scanson – aye 

• Commissioner Utke – aye 

• Commissioner Copenhaver – aye 

Motion passed.  

 

Commissioner Hagel discussed Public Health needs for additional funds to continuing operating. Commissioner 

Hagel motioned to write a check to Public Health out of the Protect fund for $250,000 so they can continue to 

operate seconded by Commissioner Utke. Discussion included that the State Auditor’s still have not completed their 

work therefore not allowing all the funds to be transferred at this time. Roll call voted included: 

• Commissioner Hagel – aye 

• Commissioner Scanson – aye 

• Commission Utke – aye 

• Commissioner Copenhaver – aye 

Motion passed.  

 

With no further business, Chairman Scanson adjourned the meeting at 10:06 am.  

 

 

 

_________________________    _________________________ 

Ellen Roundy      Alan Scanson, Chairman 

Foster County Auditor     Board of County Commissioners 


